Great Barrington Fire District


Minutes for Prudential Committee Meeting on May 2, 2023
Great Barrington Water Department

17 East Street Great Barrington MA 01230
OPEN MEETING
Board Members and Employees Present:


Walter Atwood



Chairman – Prudential Committee
Kenneth Schumacher 



Member – Prudential Committee


William Brinker



Member – Prudential Committee



Pete Marks




Superintendent

Guests in attendance:


James Mercer




Resident – 143 Castle Street








Housatonic Water Works

Phillip Orenstein



Resident – 4 Alford Road
The meeting was called to order at 4:35 P.M. by Prudential Committee Chairman, Walter Atwood.
Citizen Speak Time:
Approve the Minutes of the Meeting of April 25, 2023:
WB made a motion to approve the minutes from the April 25, 2023 meeting.  KS seconded the motion. Motion passed with a unanimous vote.
Superintendent’s Report:

PM reported he has been actively working on replacing the water main on Laurel, Locust and Gidding Street.  The new 2022 Ford rack body truck was delivered and will be letter next week
Financial Report:
CU was not in attendance.  No financial reports were presented to the board.
Old Business:   

The board discussed the Opinion of Probable Construction Cost related to the Housatonic Interconnection and the Opinion of Probable Construction Cost – 50% Design to the Green River Pump Station UV Disinfection Upgrades. 
H.W.W. agreed to pay for the pipe to make the connection to the interconnection site on the Housatonic water side and the fire district will pay for the pipe to make the connection on the Great Barrington side.  The Engineering costs will be split.  H.W.W. is at a 900 feet elevation and G.B.F.D. is at 1,033feet elevation.  This is all still in the planning stages. 

New Business:
No new business.
Having concluded its business, Mr. Atwood moved to adjourn the meeting and the meeting was adjourned without objection at 5:15 PM.
Submitted by,
Walter Atwood

